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modernisation of the journal’s editorial system: an Editor-in-
Chief supported by a number of Associate Editors selecting 
reviewers and making recommendations on manuscripts fol-
lowing completion of the reviews. John managed to expand 
the number of Associated Editors to 20, which permitted 
the journal to handle the ever-growing number of submis-
sions. In John’s words, “…it is really great to feel that you 
are helping with the scientific process and, in many cases, 
helping people getting published. Sometimes it can seem 
that the role of a journal is to obstruct publication (at least 
to rejected authors), but I firmly believe that at the Journal 
of Insect Conservation we have managed to help authors 
rather than hinder them…”. The new Editor-in-Chief team 
remains highly-committed to continue John’s approach to 
publication, by assisting researchers in getting papers on 
insect conservation published.

When John decided to retire as Editor-in-Chief, he 
thought that it would be better to spread the increasing work-
load of a modern academic journal over a team of three 
Co-Editors-in-Chief. One of the main challenges for the new 
Editor-in-Chief team will be to increase the impact factor of 
the journal. In striving for this objective, we are commit-
ted to provide support for prospective authors in publishing 
high quality papers in a journal tailored to their needs and 
interests.

We would like to thank John for his hard work for the 
Journal of Insect Conservation and for his confidence in us 
as the new team of Editors-in-Chief. We can now appreciate 
the amount of work he has has to do on a day-to-day basis 
and the journal owes him a huge debt. It was a pleasure 
working with John and we wish him well and much enjoy-
ment in his retirement.

With the retirement of Professor John Dover as Editor-in-
Chief, this issue marks the end of an important era for the 
Journal of Insect Conservation. John has a long career work-
ing on insect conservation, especially on the conservation 
of butterflies and their habitats. In 1983, John received his 
Ph.D. on “The effects of non-host plants on the ecology of 
Brassica Lepidoptera” at Southampton University and since 
then he has published over 60 scientific papers. Apart from 
scientific writing, John has spent a great deal of time encour-
aging many young biologists to take an interest in insect 
conservation and (agricultural) landscape ecology.

Beyond academia, John has also helped to set up the 
green infrastructure within the urban and agri-environments 
in many applied schemes that have enhanced insect diversity 
in Staffordshire. This implementation of academic theory in 
the real world is an important step that not many academics 
take and John should be applauded for this achievement.

In January 2009, John joined the Journal of Insect 
Conservation editorial board and in 2014, he took over as 
Editor-in-Chief. One of John’s major achievements was the 
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